Third-Year Review Policy

The School of Social Work has a structured program of review and assistance for all new hires at the Assistant Professor level.

The Faculty Mentor

When an Assistant Professor is hired, a senior, tenured (usually a Full) professor is assigned by the Executive Committee to collaborate as a mentor with the new professor. The mentor is chosen to match the needs, interests, and teaching area of the Assistant Professor. In some instances, the match is based on similarity in research interests. In other cases, the match is based on the mentor having particular writing, quantitative, qualitative, or grant development skills needed to augment the career path of the Assistant Professor.

The Third Year Review

A mandatory third year review is conducted by a 3 person Committee appointed by the School's Executive Committee. Whenever possible, the Review Committee will be chaired by the mentor, a senior faculty member. The Chair of the Executive Committee is an ex officio member of the Review Committee. The Review Committee is appointed in the spring semester of the Assistant Professor's third year of employment in the School. The Assistant Professor prepares a comprehensive overview of their research, teaching, and community service activities, accomplished over the three years. The review covers the criteria that will be used in promotion consideration, including scholarly progress, teaching, development of a funded research program, and community and university service and recognition. The Review Committee completes and submits its report by the fall semester of the Assistant Professor's fourth year to the School's Executive Committee. The Executive Committee reviews the report and provides a copy to the Assistant Professor along with written advice and feedback. The Assistant Professor has the option of providing a written response to the third year review report or requesting a meeting with the Chair of the Executive Committee. Where needed, the Chair of the Executive Committee may appoint a subcommittee to resolve any outstanding issues related to the third year review.

The third year review is intended to be a "mid-course correction." If the review reveals areas that require strengthening, suggestions are made to the Assistant Professor. If the review shows that progress has been satisfactory in the areas required for promotion, the Assistant Professor is advised to continue their career development along the same course. In some instances, highly meritorious performance over the three years is identified and recommendations are made for early consideration of promotion and tenure. The third year review is also a helpful resource to the Assistant Professor in the development of their application for later consideration of promotion and tenure.
